
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Dennis Smyrk 

Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency 
FOI Team – D16 
Longview Road 
Morriston 
Swansea 
SA6 7JL 
 
Email us at: foi@dvla.gsi.gov.uk 
Website: www.gov.uk/browse/driving 
  
  
Your Ref:  
Our Ref: FOIR5821 

  

Date: 24 March 2017 

 

 
Dear Mr Smyrk  

 
Freedom of Information Request 
 
Further to your Freedom of Information request, you will be aware that DVLA 
required additional time to consider the public interest on whether to 
disclose/withhold information that might be held in scope of your request.  
 
It was intended that those considerations would have been concluded before today 
(24 March) but I’m afraid that the considerations are taking longer than anticipated. I 
apologise for not being in a position to provide you with a response as expected.   
 
While a revised date for a response is given as 28 April, it is anticipated that the 
considerations will be concluded before that date.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 unsigned, sent via email 
 
Ian Aubrey 
DVLA Freedom of Information Team  


